
 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BUTE AND COWAL COMMUNITY PLANNING GROUP HELD 

BY MICROSOFT TEAMS  
ON TUESDAY, 6 FEBRUARY 2024  

 
 

Present: Reeni Kennedy-Boyle, Fyne Futures (Vice-Chair) 

Stuart McLean, Committee Manager, Argyll and Bute Council  

Ailie Law, Community Development Officer, Argyll and Bute Council 

Aimie Dow, Community Development Officer, Argyll and Bute Council 

Stuart Green, Corporate Support Manager, Argyll and Bute Council 

Mary Holt, Community Justice Co-



Stephen Kelly, Scottish Fire and Rescue Service. 

 
Having noted the commitments of those in attendance, the Vice-Chair agreed to vary the 







create pilot projects that could work alongside existing services. It was noted that 12 broad 

themes had been identified across Scotland in relation to youth justice, with a variety of 

factors identified in relation to this and Includem were planning to design pilot projects 

around local needs. The Associate Researcher provided examples of current pilot 

projects, including bail support; structured deferred sentencing support; and restorative 

justice.  

Decision  



Argyll and Bute Local Senior Officer Activities and home fire safety.  

Chris Spence also provided information in relation to the British Heart Foundation’s 

application process for the supply and maintenance of defibrillators. He noted that 

applications were now open, and encouraged local community groups to apply. A 

link with information in relation to the application process is provided below:  

https://www.bhf.org.uk/how-you-can-help/how-to-save-a-life/defibrillators/apply-for-a-
free-defibrillator-for-your-community  
 
Decision  

The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group considered and noted the 

information provided.  

(Reference: Report by Scottish Fire and Rescue Service, submitted) 

 (c) 

https://www.bhf.org.uk/how-you-can-help/how-to-save-a-life/defibrillators/apply-for-a-free-defibrillator-for-your-community
https://www.bhf.org.uk/how-you-can-help/how-to-save-a-life/defibrillators/apply-for-a-free-defibrillator-for-your-community


 

 (e) Argyll and Bute TSI Update  

  Consideration was given to an update from Janis Marshall Reilly from Argyll and 

Bute TSI. The update included information in relation to funding grants from the 

Communities Mental Health and Wellbeing Fund 2023-24; the commissioning of a 

Community Wealth Building strategy and action plan as part of the Argyll and Bute 

Community Planning Partnership; funding available from the Argyll and Bute Climate 

Action Network Fund; future consultation and development of a TSI Strategy for 

2024-29; the launch of the new TSI website on 20th February; and work with the 

SCVO on a fairer funding campaign. 

Decision  

The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group considered and noted the 

information provided. 

(Reference: Report by Argyll and Bute TSI, dated January, submitted) 

 (f) Opportunity for Verbal Updates  

  Argyll and Bute Council’s Community Development Team 
 
Ailie Law highlighted that the Community Development Team had recruited Aimie 
Dow as the new Community Development Officer for Bute and Cowal, advising that 
Aimie will be job sharing with her. Ailie also advised that a new Engagement and 
Communities Lead, Suzanne Mason had been recruited last year. Ailie concluded in 
highlighting that the Supporting Communities fund would be launched this week with 
applications open until mid-March. 
 
Dunoon Gourock Ferry Action Group 
 
Robert Trybis advised that 6 Community Councils were now backing Professor Neil 
Kay’s proposal to reintroduce a vehicle ferry service. He has also invited local 
Elected Members to meet with the Ferry Action Group and Community Councils to 
find out if there is progress on the leasing of the linkspan. 
 
Councillor Sinclair, Argyll and Bute Council 
 
Councillor Sinclair raised road safety concerns on the A815 through Sandbank and 
advised that there had been a further accident on that stretch of road. The 
Committee Manager advised that he had relayed the concerns of the group to the 
CPP Management Committee and that an update on potential road safety measures 
for Sandbank would be provided by the Roads Department at the next meeting of 
the group. 
 

 (g) Argyll and Bute Citizens Advice Bureau Update  

  Consideration was given to an update from Argyll and Bute Citizen’s Advice Bureau 

which provided statistical information on the number of clients who had contacted 

the Bureau between January and December 2023; the Volunteer Advisor training 

programme; the annual programme of energy efficiency advice sessions and 

services that the Bureau provide.  



Decision  

The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group:  

1. considered and noted the information provided; and  

2. noted that in the absence of a representative from Argyll and Bute Citizens 

Advice Bureau, any questions could be forwarded to them following the meeting 

and any responses circulated to the group. 

(Reference: Report by Argyll and Bute Citizens Advice Bureau, submitted) 

 
 10. SHAPING PLACES FOR WELLBEING  

Consideration was given to an update from Alex Wilde and Becky Hothersall from Shaping 
Places for Wellbeing Dunoon. It was highlighted that at the end of March the Community 



 12. CLIMATE CHANGE  
 

 (a) Climate Change Working Group Update  

  The group considered a report from the Climate Change Project Manager, which 

provided an update on the Community Planning Partnership’s Argyll and Bute 

Climate Action project. The update included information in relation to the 

background and work of the Climate Change Working Group; funding requirements 

to support the implementation of a Climate Change Project Manager post; an 

overview of the work of the Climate Change Project Manager to date and future 



Discussion was had around the importance of Area Plans and the need for this to be 

subject to discussion at a future meeting of the Area Community Planning Group.  

Decision  

The Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning Group considered and noted the 

information provided.  

(Reference: Presentation by Corporate Support Manager, Argyll and Bute Council, 

submitted) 

 14. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 

The Group noted that the next meeting of the Bute and Cowal Area Community Planning 
Group would take place on Tuesday 30 April 2024. 
 


